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The banding appears to be due to streaks of darker coloured glass in which the feldspar laths tend to be orientated with their Longer axes parallel to the direction of banding. This specimen is very simjlar to the tuff from Pike o' Stickle, Westmorland, known as Group VI by the S.W. Museum's Petrological Sub-Committee clas ifical'ion. 

REVIEW 
The Church of St. John the Baptist, Little Missenden, Buckinghamshire. By the Rev. W. H. Davies, Vicar 1922-1950. 9! x 6 inches, 28 pp., 5 plates, cover picture and plans. 2s., obtainable at the Church or from the Vicar. 

This is a revised edition, in a handier form, of the original Guide to Little Missenden Church, a notice of which appeared on p. 78 of the present volume of the Records. It is a model of what the really good Church guide should be, though few incumbents will plan su h a sumptuous and ambitious publication. It is arranged in. the easiest form for qwck reference by visitors, with elaboration of certain points which can be studied more at leisure. In addition to the original material there have now been added lists of incumbents, of churchwardens (au exceptionally com­plete series from 1576 onwards), and of Parish Clerks, together with an invaluable index of written and printed sources. Many intere-sting extracts from the Churchwardens' and Overseers' accounts are given. And there is a list of recent works executed in the Church _:___gates, doors, vestry, organ, windows, etc.-wi!l1 names of donors, and designers or architects, and builders or craftsmen, which will be invaluable to future generations. Mr. Davies is to be congratulated on a fine and enterprising piece of work. E. C. R. 

OBITUARY-
SINCE the last part of the Records was published, we have to note witluegret the passing of a number of our members, some of whom have served the Society long and well in the past. Mr. Francis W. Reader was for many years a member of the Society's Council. He was modest, diffident, and retiring, and few ever guessed his real eminence. He was a man of many interests and aclivities; but he will be remembered and honoured above all for his work in the study and recording of domestic wall-paintings, mainly of the sixteenth and seventeenth centuries, but extending also into the eighteenth century, with the use of the stencil, and the painting of panelling. His contributions to our Records on this subject, as well as to the Journal of the .Royal Archaeological Institute and many other periodicals, were many and valuable. He must have been one of the last surviving men to have worked directly under that pioneer of modern scientific archaeological technique, General Pitt-Rivers, and his archaeological grounding was consequenlly sound. He did much work for the London Survey Committee, and his contributions may be found in AJ·chaeologia, a surprising number of years ago. He was a meticulous draughtsman, having served his apprenticeship in lhe Art Department of Doulton's Porcelain and Pottery Work~, and this ability wa invaluable in the accurate recording of wall-paintings aud other things. He served as Hon. Treasurer of the Saunderton Roman Villa Excavation Committee, one of the few 'digs' the Society has ever sponsored on its own account. 
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